MHL: Explanation of measures and roadmap to remedy the restricted trading status
On March 11, 2024, Minh Huu Lien Joint Stock Company announced Official Dispatch No. 10/2024/CV-MHL on explaining measures and roadmap to remedy the restricted trading status of its securities as follows:
[bookmark: _GoBack]On February 26, 2024, Minh Huu Lien Joint Stock Company received Decision No. 83/QD- SGDHN dated February 21, 2024 of Hanoi Stock Exchange on maintaining the restricted trading status of MHL shares of Minh Huu Lien Joint Stock Company for the following specific reasons:
· Reasons for maintaining the restricted trading status: The listed organization has been late in submitting its audited Annual Financial Statements for the fiscal year ended on September 30, 2023 by more than 45 days from the prescribed deadline.
· Other reasons for maintaining the restricted trading status: The listed organization has been late in submitting its reviewed Semi-annual Financial Statements for the period ending on March 31, 2023 by more than 45 days from the prescribed deadline.
In this document, the Company would like to explain the reasons and the roadmap to remedy the restricted trading status of its securities as follows:
Reason for the restricted trading status of the Company's shares is that the Company violated the regulations on information disclosure on securities market as stipulated in Point a, Clause 1, Article 39 of the Listing and Trading Regulations of Listed Securities. Specifically, the Company was late in submitting the reviewed Semi-annual Financial Statements for the period ending on March 31, 2023 by more than 45 days from the prescribed deadline, and was also late in submitting the audited Annual Financial Statements for the fiscal year ending on September 30, 2023.
Regarding the semi-annual Financial Statements for the period ending March 31, 2023 reviewed by a qualified audit company, the Company has disclosed the information and it was approved by the Hanoi Stock Exchange for publication on the information disclosure system on July 25, 2023.
Regarding the audited Annual Financial Statements for the fiscal year ending on September 30, 2023, the Company had to collect shareholders’ opinion to change the fiscal year to match the Company's actual situation, and at the same time, the Company had to change the auditor of the Financial Statements, which led to the delay in the disclosure of the Financial Statements 2023.
The Company has now completed the signing of a contract with the replacement auditor, Vietvalues Assurance & Consulting Company Limited. Based on the current progress of the work, the auditor will complete the audited Financial Statements 2023 by March 31, 2024 at the latest, and the Company will complete its obligation to disclose the Financial Statements 2023.
